

November 27, 1981

Dear Mr. Geary,

This will verify the probable accuracy of your listener report of October 21, 1981. We were indeed on the air at that time and were broadcasting with a 1000 H ertz tone at the time. Lacking an indication of station identification I cannot of course state for sure. We do transmit a station ID before and after transmissions of this type as a matter of policy and in compliance with FCC regulations.

Thank you for your report and your interest - we broadcast monthly between 1245 and 0100 am with test tone - usually up somewhat earlier with music modulation on the third monday of each month. Normal hours of operation are daylight only with 1000 watts into directional antennas.

Good Luck and Good Listening,

Richard E. Sanderson

Chief Engineer, WVBK AM Radio



January 18, 1982

Mr. Kermit Geary R.D.4, box 321 Walnutport, PA 18088

Dear Mr. Geary,

This will confirm that WVBK was indeed transmitting tone signals and the date and time that you indicated on your letter of D_e cember 23rd, 1981.

Thank you for your interest and report.

Richard E. Sanderson

Chief Engineer, WVBK_AM HerndonVirginia